
 
Parish Chairman:  Kerri Harold      Parish Deputy Chair:  Harry Bulmer  

 

Notice & Agenda 
______________________________________________ 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN OF THE September 2025 (ORDINARY) MEETING  

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

Parish Councillors are formally summoned to a meeting of the above-named Parish which will be held at the  

Village Hall on Long Lane on Monday 15
th
 September 2025, commencing at 1900.  

 

PUBLIC ATTENDANCE - Members of the Public are welcome at the above meeting and there is a session for public speaking in the 

Parish Meeting– however if you wish to raise any issues during the public session, you are recommended to advise the Clerk 3 days in 

advance of the meeting otherwise you may not receive a response at the actual meeting 
___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

BUSINESS TO BE TRANSACTED 
 

Part 1 of the Meeting - Procedural Matters  

1. Present and Apologies (Chair to confirm quorum)   
2. Declarations of Interest – any new or concerning matters on this month’s agenda (Chair)  
3. Approval of the previous months minutes – there was no meeting in August and the minutes of the July meeting were 

approved by email (Chair) 
4. Report from Ward Cllrs (If in attendance) 
5. Any correspondence / opportunity for any members of the public in attendance to speak.  
6. Financial Report and Accounts – covering the period of August and September (Clerk)  

7. Planning applications (All) 
8. Police Matters – opportunity for Cllrs to discuss latest crime statistics (All) 
 

Part 2 of the Meeting - Matters arising: to consider on-going and new matters, and decide further action if necessary: 
 

Ongoing Issues 

9.1 Traffic calming around schools / Concerns for traffic on Long Lane / Dunswell Lane –Following the attendance of 

various bodies at the June meeting to discuss traffic issues in the Parish, (including enforcement of the TRO at the Woodmansey Mile 

Junction) Cllrs to be updated on the action points agreed at the June meeting in light of response from ERYC to the action points from the 

meeting.  Also, Cllrs to consider a request from the Ward Cllr to administrate a lorry watch scheme in Dunswell 
 

9.2 Woodmansey Village Hall – Following meeting with Village Hall Committee to discuss matters relating to the roles and 

responsibilities concerning the Trust Deed / Village Hall and the decision at the July Parish Council meeting to agree to appointing an 

independent legal body, Cllrs discuss further, in light of fact the VHC has declined the proposal to appoint a legal advisor and also ERYC 

have declined a meeting to discuss the lease held between the Parish Council and ERYC.  
 

9.3 Commuted sums and replacement of playground equipment – Cllrs to be updated on request for commuted sums from 

ERYC for the replacement / introduction of playground equipment in Dunswell – subject to response from ERYC. 
 

9.4 Welcome gateways – Cllrs to be updated on installing welcome gateways on Long Lane and Dunswell Lane following completion 

of the Consultation Period – subject to a response from ERYC 
 

9.5 Allotment Update  - Cllrs to updated on progress of application with Yorkshire Water on costs of piping water into the allotments 

following completion of the survey application – subject to any response from Yorkshire Water  
 

9.6 Spark Mill Lane – Cllrs to discuss a request from ERYC for the Parish Council to finance street lighting in the area following on from 

the July meeting at which it was agreed the Clerk should seek more details – subject to a response from ERYC   
 

New Issues  
 

9.7 Precept Demand for 2026-27 – Cllrs to commence discussions on the precept demand for the next financial year, especially 

considering the implications of the 2027 Boundary changes   
 

9.8 Possible fireworks display – Cllrs to consider if a firework display could be held in the Parish  
 

9.9 Arrangements for Remembrance Weekend - Cllrs to consider the arrangements for the Parish Councils involvement in this 

years Remembrance Events  

 

 

 



 
 

9.10 Possible Relocation of Beverley Police Station – Cllrs to consider consultation notice for possible relocation of Beverley 

Police to County Hall and if the Parish Council should submit comments  

 

9.11 Final recommendations of the Boundary Review – Cllrs to consider the report received from the Boundary 

Commission and any implications for the Parish  
 

 
 

 

Andrew Crabbe 
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer 

8
th

 September 2025 

Contact 01430410383 


